Carole, for records.

Boodey House Committee

as presented -

Aug. 30, 2012

Present: Cathy Orlowicz, Sherry Cullimore, Crissa Evans

The meeting started at 7:10pm in the Town Hall. A motion was given by Crissa to approve the minutes for June 28, 2012 and seconded by Cathy; they were unanimously passed.

A big "Bravo" was given to Crissa for the "Music on the Ridge" program held on August 12, 2012 at the Free Will Baptist Church on the Ridge. It was a huge success. \$545 dollars profit was raised for the benefit of the Boodey House. Crissa thanked Pastor Nason for his generosity in letting us use the church for the program which featured an Irish Harp Orchestra and a bagpiper. She has written him a note of thanks and will ask if we can do something similar next summer. Crissa passed around a copy of an article regarding a 'Fall 2013 Heritage' trip being planned by the main Free Will Church. Perhaps we can give them a presentation during this time. Crissa has spent alot of time talking with Pastor Nason.

Our records show that we have a balance of \$1927.47 in the bank!! This amount from all our small fundraisers! This year so far we have raised \$1716.80!!

BINGO is returning to a school near us! Do we want to do it again? What would the dates be? Once a month? Cathy will find out the particulars from Kellie and check school vacations for us. We decided to continue with the monthly luncheons for the Bingo-ers. The Bingo season is from September to May. We will not be able to do it on Oct. 7 because of the Civil War Encampment on the Ridge. We will keep essentially the same menu and price list for the present. We do need more soda, water, paper goods and condiments. Sherry will bring her apple cake and some other desserts, make 24 chicken salad finger rolls, and procure 3 bags of ice. Crissa will bring the hotdogs and rolls, chips, coffee and cream, cake, some pies and cookies. Cathy will bring sodas, water, salad makings w/ dressings, condiments and make 24 egg salad finger rolls. We should all bring our own utensils for serving and Crissa wants us to look out for doilies!

The next meeting we will do our annual campaign letter to get it in the mail by October 31st. We each must have at least 25 names to send the letters to.

Hal and Crissa Evans have erected a lovely new sign to designate the future location of the Zechariah Boodey House at the corner of Berry Road and Stockbridge Corner Road.

The next meeting will change to Wednesday, Sept. 26 at 7pm; the meetings will remain on the 4th Wednesday schedule for October and November then we will return to the 4th Thursday of the month for the rest of the year. The meeting ended at 8:09pm.

Respectfully submitted

Sherry Cullimore, Sect'y.